
Minutes – April 11, 2018 

 

• Call to order:  6:39 pm 

• Agenda approved 

• Principal’s Report – Jennifer Gibson 

o Art start project 

▪ Thinking of ways to celebrate the grand unveiling 

▪ Can PAC help with cookies? 

o Island Sexual Health giving talks to grades 4 and 5 this week (April 9) 

o Working on transitioning future grade 6 students from Millstream into middle school at John 

Stubbs 

▪ 11 students will be joining John Stubbs in September 

▪ Students will tour school in May 

o Lunch monitor appreciation will be on April 13 

▪ Lunch monitors will go swimming at JDF Rec 

o Grade 8 students touring Belmont on April 16 

o Grades 3, 4, and 5 students going to Colwood Firehall on April 17 

o Jump Rope for Heart 

▪ Island hoppers coming in May for a demonstration 

▪ Fundraising will go home in May 

o Terry Fox Run on April 27 

o Music Monday coming on May 7 

▪ Grades 1-5 will be walking to Q Centre in the morning 

o Elementary gym is going to be used for BOGO book fair 

▪ May 22 – 25 

o Next year, both computer labs will be converted into classrooms 

▪ 2018/2019 school year will have 34 divisions 

• 23 Elementary 

• 11 Middle 

• President’s Report – Sheryl Williamson 

o Agendas 

▪ Will be ordered for grades 1-5 

▪ Some will be purchased so that middle school students can purchase them if 

requested 

o School supplies 

▪ We will be going with School Start for school supplies this year 

▪ Details will be sent out in late May/early June 

o Nominations for executive positions now open 

▪ Positions available  

• President 

• Vice-President 

• Treasurer 

• Secretary 



o Hot lunches are going fine 

o Spring fair is coming up on May 3 

o Popcorn also going well 

▪ May PAC meeting we’ll discuss how to split the money to donate to charity 

• Brian will give us an amount of what’s available to spend 

• $150 has already been donated to 3 middle school students who shaved 

their heads for cancer  

• Fundraising report – Jocelyn Edmunds 

o Art cards going ok 

▪ Next year we will start in January 

▪ Westside charging $25 late charge on plaques and mugs, no late orders will be 

accepted 

o Magazine fundraiser will go out after art cards are done 

o Spring fair 

▪ All going well 

▪ Jocelyn taking on silent auction 

▪ Kirsten L. to update on vendors 

• Only 3 vendors signed up for vendor fair 

• We will move the vendor fair to the evening of the BOGO book fair to 

hopefully draw more traffic 

▪ Looking at adding a lounge on the top field for middle school students 

• Ask for them to volunteer for an hour and then they can hang out 

• Volunteers will get hot dogs/pizza 

• Treasurer’s report – Brian Robson 

o March is all balanced 

o Will speak with Kelly in the office to receive her spreadsheet to help cross-check funds 

better 

• Emergency preparedness report – Lauren Wakefield 

o April 17 at Colwood City Hall there will be a Tsunami awareness meeting 

• Adjourn – 8:21 pm 


